القسم: اللغة الإنجليزية المستوى: السنة التحضيرية المقرر: اللغة الإنجليزية العامة الزمن: ساعتان



المَالَّ (المُحْمَّدِيُّ السِّمِحُونِّيُّ السَّمِحُونِيُّ المَّالِيُّ التعليم العالمي جامعة الدمام كان أو الآداب الدنات بالدمام كان أو الآداب الدنات بالدمام

11 m 3 c 1

Organic vs. Non-Organic Produce

The amount of organic products on sale around the world has increased since the 1990s. Organic is a "term" that defines organic produce as a type of food produced without any pesticides or herbicides. There are several reasons why a consumer may prefer organic produce. These include nutritional claims that organic food is better than nonorganic food in terms of its contents of minerals, vitamins and other nutrients. Also, there are health claims that modern food is highly processed and contains dangerous levels of pesticides and other chemicals which do not exist in organic produce. Moreover, organic produce reduces stress on the land and is a responsible way to farm. Finally, in organic farms, animal welfare is taken into consideration as they do not raise animals in abnormal conditions.

Many major supermarkets now provide organic produce on their shelves. Yet, you have to be absolutely certain the product is truly organic. Read the labels and see if it is certified. Educate yourself on the issues related to organic food including nutrient content. In doing so, you will be able to make the right and informed choices for you and your family.

Q1: Read the passage carefully then answer the following questions (6 marks)

- 1. What is organic produce?

 Organic produce is a type of food produced without any pesticides or herbicides.
- 2. Why is non-organic food unhealthy?

 Because it contains dangerous levels of pesticides and other chemicals.
- 3. How can you make informed nutritional choices for you and for your family?

 You should educate yourself on the issues related to organic food including nutrient content.

Q 2: Are the following statements true or false? Put $\sqrt{}$ if the statement is true and \times if it is false. (4 marks)

- 1. Nowadays more people are buying organic produce than before. (V)
- 2. There are nutritional claims that organic produce is healthier than non-organic produce. (\(\nabla \))
- 3. Organic farming is bad for the land. (\times)
- 4. Reading the labels on food products is a waste of time. (\times)
- 5. Pesticides are not used in organic farms. ($\sqrt{}$)
- 6. Non-organic farming is a responsible way of farming. (×)
- 7. Organic produce is easily available in shops nowadays. ($\sqrt{}$
- 8. Organic food contains unsafe levels of pesticides and other chemicals. (×)

ではいくいです

Q3: Rearrange the following words to make correct sentences. (5 marks)

- busy/ the/ people/ in/ are/city
 People in the city are busy. (OR)
 People are busy in the city. (OR)
 In the city people are busy.
- 2. like /She/ job/ doesn't/ new/ her. She doesn't like her new job.
- 3. short/your/Keep/e-mails. Keep your e-mails short.
- 4. have/ milk/ any/ don't/ I. I don't have any milk.
- to/ phone/ I/ talk/ the/ on/ like.
 I like to talk on the phone. (OR)
 I like talking on the phone.

Q4: Correct the mistakes in the following sentences. (5 marks)

- 1. We buy this house five years ago.

 We bought this house five years ago.
- 2. Sarah and Norah they told me the film was interesting. Sarah and Norah told me the film was interesting.
- 3. Ahmad happy with his new job. Ahmad is happy with his new job.
- 4. likes Huda her new job. Huda likes her new job.
- 5. They are a good students.
 They are good students.

((dg/1 2 ldbul)) 28.5

(1)

I don't have a lot of money now because I am

A.
satisfied
B.
employed
C.
skilful
D.
out of work

السوال ا

His car is green.
The underlined word is a
A.
possessive adjective
B.
descriptive adjective
C.
subject
D.
verb

السؤال ع Ali cleaned his new car. Which word is the descriptive adjective?

A. car

```
B.
new
C.
his
D.
fixed
السؤال ٥
Which of the following sentences is correct?
They are a smart students.
B.
They are smarts students.
She is a good student.
She good student.
السؤال ٦
Our summer vacation was really nice. What about
Fill in the blank with the suitable possessive adjective.
A.
your
B.
my
C.
she
D.
yours
Huda and Nada go to high school, but their brother goes to primary
school.
Which word is the possessive adjective?
A.
goes
B.
school
C.
their
D.
brother
```

السؤال ٨	
I have an job.	
A.	
skydiving	
В.	
nice	
C.	
interesting	
D.	
matchmaker	
III CHILITETALE	
السوال ٩	
He is a great engineer. He has a remarkabl	e as an engineer
A.	
ideal	
B.	
rewards	
C.	
want ad	
D.	
career	
4 11 - 14	
السؤال ١٠ المسؤال ١٠ المسؤال	a good commuter
She can use the computer very well. She ha	is good computer
A.	
skills	
В.	
career	
C.	
rewards	
D.	
employment	
	*
A A BL . BL	
السؤال ١١	
My friends smart and kind.	
Correct the mistake in the sentence.	
A.	
My friend smart and kind.	
B.	
My friends are smart and kind.	

C.

My friends is smart and kind.

D.

My friends smarts and kinds.

السؤال ١٢

I work in an office which helps job seekers find jobs. I work in an

A,

company

B.

school

C.

factory

D.

employment agency

الافتار ديماليج الافتار ويماليج الدوافلات العراب الدوافلات العراب المرافلات المرافلات

سؤال ١

Let's Ruba. She has good experience and she can be a good teacher.

A. manager

B. hire

C. CV

D. used to

درجات 0.5.

السؤال ٢

Huda has a great sense of; she does her homework by herself.

A. humor إجابة

B. income

C. responsibility

D. pride

درجات 0.5.

السؤال ٢

I have a new home. My home is beautiful. The descriptive adjectives are

... ne descriptive adjectives are A. new - beautiful

B. home -My

C. new - My

D. have - home

درجات 1.

السؤال ٤

He happy in the university.

Correct the mistake in the sentence.

اجابة A. He are happy in the university.

B. He happy university.

C. He does happy in the university.

D. He is happy in the university.

درجات 0.5.

السؤال د

..... Amal visit her grandmother last night?

A. Do

B. Does

C. Did

D. Didn't

درجات 0.5.

السؤال ٦

I love to see the sunrise, listen to the birds, and feel the wind. I love

A. factory

B. nature

C. want ads

D. woods

درجات 0.5.

1 11 000

Skydicing / Fanching / is / axciting / so

```
السو ال
                                Skydiving / /teaching / is / exciting / so
                       Rearrange the words to make a good sentence.
                               A. So exciting is teaching skydiving. اجابة
                                    B. Is teaching skydiving so exciting?
                                    C. Teaching skydiving is so exciting.
                                    D. Skydiving is so exciting teaching.
                                                             0.5در جات
                                                                 السؤ ال ٨
                                            The word ideal means ......
                                                     A. responsible إجابة
                                                                  B. bad
                                                                C. good
                                                              D. perfect
                                                              0.5 در جات
                                                                 السو ال
  After living in Saudi for two years, he ...... driving for long hours.
                                                     A. was used to الجابة
                                                              B. used to
                                                          C. got used to
                                                                 D. used
                                                              0.5 در جات
                                                                السؤال ١٠
Every morning I ..... my coffeemaker to make myself a cup of coffee.
                                                         A. used to إجابة
                                                                   B. use
                                                           C. am used to
                                                           D. got used to
                                                              0.5درجات
                                                                السوال ١١
          Mr. Ahmad ...... a farmer until he sold his land for money.
                                                              A. was إجابة
                                                                  B. used
                                                               C. used to
                                                                   D. use
                                                               0.5درجات
                                                                 السو ال ١٢
            Last year I went to Dubai. I .....a very nice time there.
                                                         A. spended اجابة
                                                                 B. spend
                                                                 C. spent
                                                               D. spends
                                                               0.5 در جات
                                                                 السوال ١٣
                               Coke and Pepsi have ...... colors in them
                                                          A. artificial الحابة
```

در چات 0.5. السؤال ١٤ My daughter is me. I always help her with her homework. A. depend on B. dependent on C. responsible D. proud of درجات 0.5. السؤال ١٥ I lost my job two weeks ago. Now I am..... A. a manager B. working C. employed D. out of work درجات 0.5. السؤال ١٦ The word crops means A. fields B. farms C. animals D. plants درجات 0.5. السؤال ١٧ It was hard to find a job, but I my best. A. tried B. tryed C. try D. tries در جات 0.5. السوال ١٨ Her paintings are wonderful. She has a lot of A. employment B. skill C. résumé D. job درجات 0.5. السؤال ١٩ My sister gave to twins yesterday. A. raise B. responsibility C. birth D. courage درجات 0.5. السؤال ٢٠ She never says please or thank you; she is A. rude إجابة

B. friendly

C. poilite D. kind دُرجات 0.5 السؤال ۲۱

Is / your / parachute / color / what / ?
Rearrange the words to make a good sentence.

A. What parachute is your color?

B. What is your parachute color?

C. What color is your parachute?

D. What parachute color is your?

درجات 0.5. السؤال ٢٢

Lost my new job.

Correct the mistake in the sentence.

A. Lost I my new job.

B. loses my new job.

C. lose my new job.

D. I lost my new job.

درجات 0.5. السؤال ٢٢

T The man is young. His hair is short.

The possessive adjective is

A. young إجابة

B. hair

C. short

D. his

درجات 0.5.

السوال ٢٤

Tomatoes, carrots, and rice are different kinds of

A. farms

B. nature

C. vines

D. crops

در جات 0.5.

السؤال ٢٥

My hometown, Dammam, is famous for several amazing natural features. First, it is noted for its beaches, which are clean and beautiful.

Second, on the other side of the town there are wonderful farms with lots of palm trees.. These two landmarks are truly amazing

and make my hometown a famous place.

A supporting sentence is

A. My hometown, Dammam, is famous for several amazing natural features.

B. A and C are both correct

C. First, it is noted for its beaches, which are clean and beautiful.

D. These two landmarks are truly amazing and make my hometown a famous place.

درجات 0.5.

السوال ٢٦

The students in my class come from many different parts of the world. Some students are from European countries such as Germany and Italy, and others are from Middle Eastern countries such as Saudi Arabia and Egypt.

Most students are from Asian countries such as Korea, China, and Japan. My classmates are an interesting mix of people from many different countries, and we all get along very well.

The topic sentence is

- A. Some students are from European countries such as Germany and Italy, and others are from Middle Eastern countries such as Saudi Arabia and Egypt.
 - B. The students in my class come from many different parts of the world.
- C. My classmates are an interesting mix of people from many different countries, and we all get along very well.
 - D. Most students are from Asian countries such as Korea, China, and Japan.

درجات 0.5. السؤال ۲۷

She live in Riyadh before she moved to Dammam.

A. used to

B. is used to

C. was used to

D. got used to

درجات 0.5.

السؤال ٢٨

I used to be a student, but now I am a teacher.

used to means:

A. Wanted to.

B. Was before and is now.

C. Is now but was not before.

D. Was before, but not any more.

درجات 0.5.

السؤال ٢٩

He started looking for a job by reading the

A. satisfied

B. manager

C. nature

D. want ads

در جات 0.5

السؤال • ٢

I have two sisters; names are Amal and Asma.

A. their !

B. her

C. your

D. our

درجات 0.5.

السوال ٢١

Farm kids help their parents milk the cows feed the animals water the plants and build the fences

Use punctuation marks in the blanks.

```
B..,?
                               در جات 0.5.
                                السؤال ٢٢
                      The word career means .....
                              A. happy
                              B. company
                                C. hobby
                                 D. job
                               در جات 0.5.
                                السؤال ٢٢
He has an attractive ....... that makes him a ...... fit for many employers.
                          A. career - résumé
                            B. rewards - skill
                       C. employment - manager
                            D. résumé - ideal
                                درجات 1.
                                السؤال ٢٤
            The farmer ...... chickens and sheep on his farm.
                              A. plants
                                 B. crops
                                C. raises
                                D. fields
                               در جات 0.5.
                                السؤال ٢٥
     She recently ...... her job to spend more time with her family.
                              A. worked
                                B. income
                               C. proud of
                                 D. quit
                                در جات 0.5.
                                السؤال ٢٦
      L Last night I ....... to the supermarket to buy some groceries.
                             A. is going إجابة
                                 B. went
                                 C. goed
                              D. have gone
                                در جات 0.5.
                                 السؤال ٢٧
              The exams we took yesterday ..... not difficult.
                                A. was
                                   B. is
                                 C. were.
                                  D. are
```

السؤال ٢٨

These days farmers machines to milk the cows. اجابة A. used to

B. got used to

C. use D. used

وهذا حل ۱۲من ۱۲

Testints 687

السوال ١

I have lot of money.

Correct the mistake in the sentence.

A. I have a lot money

B. I have lot money.

C. I have a lot of money.

D. I have a lot of monies.

درجات 0.5

2السؤال

The bottle of water is empty. We don't have water.

إجابة

A. any

B. a few

C. some

D. a little

درجات 0.5

3 السؤال

Some chores like laundry will never go away. Laundry is

A. cleaning the floor

B. washing the dishes

C. cleaning the windows

D. washing clothes

درجات 0.5 4السوال

I was hungry and ate many breads.

Correct the mistakes in the sentence.

A. I was hungry and ate some bread.

B. I was hungry and ate many bread.

وهديمكن صح C. I was hungry and ate a lot of breads.

D. I was hungry and ate any breads.

0.5

درجات

السؤال ٥

"I cannot remember the last time I polished my furniture". This

means that I..... polish my furniture. A. sometimes B. never C. always D. rarely در چات 0.5 السوال ٦ She late for class. اجابة A. is never B. never is C. never are D. are never درجات 0.5 السوال ٧ I always sleep early. Ask the right question. A. How many times do you sleep? B. How often do you sleep early? C. Why do you sleep early? D. How much do you sleep? در جات 0.5 السو الclean the house? I clean the house twice a week. احابة A. Why do you B. How often do you C. Did you D. When did you درجات 0.5 السؤال ٩ Iearly every day. A. am get usually up B. get up usually

C. usually get up D. am usually get up در چات 5.0 السوال ١٠ I don't have time to the furniture, so I am just going toit. A. mention - bleach B. polish - dust C. mop - detergent D. polish - cleaner درجات 1 11 السو ال I am not going to invite Dina to the party. Please don't the party to her. إجابة A. mention B. actress C. mop D. bleach رجات 0.5 السؤال ١٢ Please come home quickly, I need to go to the hospital now, it's احاية A. bleach B. dust C. happened to D. terribly urgent درجات 0.5 13 السوال makes clothes clean, but makes them white. احابة Detergent-mop Mop - detergent Bleach-detergent درجات Detergent- bleach ا 14 السو ال

Farmers pick their tomatoes when they are still green and let	
themin boxes.	
إجابة	
A. healthy	
B. ripen	
C. taste	
D. fresh	
درجات 0.5	
15السؤال	
Herbicides and pesticides areto our health.	
إجابة	
A. safe	
B. important	
C. harmful	
D. good	
درجات 0.5	
16السؤال	
Insecticides kill	
اجابة	
A. plants	
B. <u>insects</u>	
C. people	
D. animals	
درجات 0.5	
17السؤال	
Many people believe that organic vegetables are the high	
price.	
اجابة	
A. happen to be	
B. old-fashioned	
C. ripen	
D. worth	
درجات 0.5	
السؤال ١٨	
Milking cows by hand is the way to get milk from	
COWS. اجابة	
A. non-organic	

B. organic C. old-fashioned D. modern درجات 0.5 السؤال ١٩ This drink is not natural. It hascolors. اجابة A. artificial B. fresh C. organic D. vine درجات 0.5 السؤال ٢٠ Vegetables and fruits are types of..... إجابة A. woods B. weeds C. farms D. produce درجات 0.5 12 السؤالbooks do you have? Ask a question. اجابة A. How B. How much C. How often D. How many درجات 0.5 السؤال ٢٢ I don't likesalt on my potatoes. اجابة A. a few B. some C. any D. many